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February 5, 2010

Facilities and Services,
Engineering,
Re: Response to Letter of Inquiry

Project: Occupancy Sensors
Dear Eva,
On behalf of the Student Sustainability Committee for the University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign, I would like to thank you for responding to our call for letters of inquiry to use funds raised by the student Clean Energy Technology and Sustainability Fees to implement a project that improves the sustainability of our campus.  Each letter was evaluated based on its sustainability impact (i.e. energy or sustainability impact, campus presence, project longevity, and budget) and broader impact (i.e. education and creativity). Within this round, the Committee received 45 letters requesting a total of $3.2 million.
After an evaluation, the Committee requests that you submit a proposal for funding for this project by March 15th, 2010. Please use the provided template while preparing your proposal to the Committee. Examples of past proposals can be found on our website. Due to the number of proposals submitted, the Committee has been forced to reduce funding levels as compared to past years. The Committee is considering awarding funding per controlled watt basis (similar to DCEO), in the amount of $0.25/controlled watt, upto a maximum of $50,000. Funds received from DCEO from the set of sensors installed through the first round of SSC funding must also be used on Occupancy Sensors, as previously agreed, however those funds must be kept separate from this project.
In addition to information requested by the template, the Committee asks that the proposal address the following:

1) Multiple Sensors. The Committee has noticed several classroom locations in which two or three sensors have been installed next to each other. We feel this is an inefficient use of these sensors, and would like you to examine more efficient sensor deployment arrangements that allow for less sensors to be used in a classroom.
2) Location. As before, deployment of these sensors is restricted to public spaces such as classrooms, hallways, restrooms, student and faculty lounges, etc. They may not be used in individual faculty offices or labs. However the Committee would like you to prioritize spaces where the maximum amount of energy is saved – this may mean prioritizing hallways and restrooms over classrooms. We ask that your proposal include a discussion of the relative benefits of different locations.
3) HVAC Sensors. The Committee would be interested in supporting pilot projects to install occupancy sensors that also control HVAC systems in addition to Lighting. If this is of interest, the proposal may include a sub-request for funding for such a project(s), and propose appropriate incentive levels for such a project(s)

4) Timeline. Finally, the Committee asks that all work associated with this project be completed over Summer 2010. If absolutely necessary, the Committee will consider an extension to Fall 2010.

Thank you again for your work to make the campus more sustainable and we look forward to receiving your proposal

Sincerely,

Suhail Barot,

Committee Chair
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